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PRESIDENT’S STAFF

September 24, 2001

12:30 – 2:30 p.m.

DRAFT MINUTES

Present:  Tom Curtis, Paulette Fleming, Michele Foley, Jack Hanson, Carol Henderson, Jim James, Holly Moore, Jim Perez, Kae Peterson, Joe Renouard, Lupe Reyes, Judy Yu

Guest:  Pam Rose

Not in attendance:  Keith LaBelle

STANDING ITEMS:

1. Housekeeping

The following changes were made to the agenda:  add “Opening Week Wrap-up” and “Parking” under Old Business; postpone Capital Campaign until after the Foundation meets.  

2.
Enrollment/Marketing

Enrollment:

Tom Curtis reported that, as of last Friday, headcount stood at 7487 and FTEs totaled 4479, or 155 FTEs ahead of last year at this time.  We are at 87.8% of our target.

International student FTEs stand at 395, and Paul Rucker has notified staff via email that some international students may be experiencing difficulty getting to the US/here.


Jim Perez reported that SCC has tallied 1415 web applications.  From those, to date, 404 actual registrations have resulted (or, 30% who apply are actually registering).  Looking ahead, there are already 128 applications for Winter Quarter and 23 for Spring.

Tom also confirmed that Running Start FTEs totaled 176.1 as of last Friday.  

The trend is as predicted, headcount is up and FTEs are down.  Carol pointed out that last year SCC experienced a drop in new students. This year the drop is of continuing students, while new student registrations have increased.  All agreed to make sure we don’t lose sight of retention efforts.

SCC has no more worker retraining dollars.  We were awarded 161 FTEs and, although the funding is gone, if SCC asked for additional dollars, additional FTEs will also be allocated, which would increase our overall target.   Senator Patty Murray is lobbying for worker retraining dollars for those laid off from airlines.

Marketing:

Judy plans to continue television spots into October and is working on cinema ads.  She also plans to place intermittent print ads during the academic year and is planning a campaign for Spring.  

The class schedule currently is not a marketing tool.  Since October 1 is the deadline for the next (Winter) schedule, everyone agreed that it needs to be more user friendly, but there is likely not enough time for changes to be included in the Winter edition.

One element of the schedule under discussion for change is the course descriptions, which are taken word for word from the Master Course Outline (MCO).  Other colleges have changed their MCOs to be more user-friendly, so they can use those descriptions across the board; however, if SCC moves to friendlier wording, standards must be maintained to assure students take the correct courses to be eligible for transfer.

3.
Self Study 

Throughout Opening Week, Carol observed a high level of comfort with and interest in the self-study process.

Jim James has not received many responses to the “Institutional Priorities Survey,” which resulted from last year’s Governance Steering Committee’s sub-committee on surveys.  The survey goes to all employees, except part-time faculty on campus less than three quarters.    

TO DO:  Jim will redraft the “Institutional Priorities Survey” and send to Holly and Carol for final review.  

It will be possible to disseminate the information gathered by each employee group for their review once the survey is complete.  

TO DO:  Carol asked that members of President’s Staff hold their calendars open for the morning of October 22.  The Substantive Change (with Cascadia Community College) accreditation site visit is scheduled for that date.  Carol has a draft of the document that Cascadia is submitting.

TO DO:  Holly and Jim Perez will review the substantive change document prepared by Cascadia.

5.
Position Recruitment

Paulette

When the Administrative Services Fiscal Specialist accepted the position of Fiscal Specialist Supervisor recently, it created a Fiscal Specialist vacancy, which has now been filled by Becky Collord.  Becky will move into this position effective October 15, and the payroll position will be lagged to December.  Paulette urged President’s Staff to let staff in their managerial areas know that this payroll change is happening.

Jack

The Instructional Technician position will move forward now that the faculty are back.  The Program Manager position is in the process of being lagged and is scheduled to be advertised on October 1.  

Holly

The interview process for the Vice President of Administrative Services will move ahead despite Keith’s absense.  Jim Perez will chair the interview committee.  Jack Hanson will chair the Vice President for Workforce and Economic Development interview committee.  Staff who are interested in serving on this committee should contact their constituency representatives and Holly via email.  

Lupe

The Northshore Center Program Assistant position, formerly held by Angie Nichols, will be lagged for six weeks.  

TO DO:  Jim Perez, Paulette and Lupe will research the possibility of temporarily relocating a current employee, whose work hours in the FOSS Building are affected by the roofing tar application, to the Northshore Center during a portion of this lag period.

5. Grants and Contracts

Joe

For Winter Quarter, Children’s Hospital is interested in offering their employees a job ladder program affiliated with Shoreline Community College.

Jack

He’s working with Kristi Tripple on an outcomes database adaptable for other groups.

Holly

The SBCTC is interested in developing, with potential funding, a feeder program for “Learn at Home” and other another WED project.

6. Space/Library Renovation
Pam Rose reported that PCT Construction has been conciliatory in terms of their plan to file a delay claim.  She has been working with Ruth Hollingsworth on all project budgets to have a clear and complete picture of where they stand.  She is also keeping up with change orders, but warned that the budget will be tight. 

TO DO:  Pam will see if PCT workers can be shuttled via van from an off-campus parking lot.  She notify PCT where they can/cannot park.  Tickets will be issued starting tomorrow.  

TO DO:  The construction worksite continues to make ingress/egress problems, but signs can be placed at critical areas by facilities.  

TO DO:  “Stuff,” including papers and chairs is stacked in the FOSS hallways.  This clutter must be removed.

7.
Commission and Council Reports
NOTE:  Holly will be at WACTC September 27 and 28, to be held at Clover Park. 

NEW BUSINESS:
a. Capital Campaign

This item is postponed until after the Foundation meeting.  Kae will notify the chair.

b.
Choir and Band Considerations
Carol explained that requests for parking passes for Choir of the Sound had recently been denied by SCC Security, and, although the passes were subsequently issued, she urged that this not happen again.  The Choir had also requested storage space in the basement of the 800 Building, which, Pam explained, plant ops is trying to secure after last year’s thefts.  Kae added that for another community organization, the Shoreline Band, she keeps a roster of members and issues parking passes to them.

TO DO:  Kae will work with Carol to establish a “point person” for Choir of the Sound and the Shoreline Band. 

c.
Operations Meetings for Fall Quarter
NOTE:  Operations Meetings for Fall Quarter are now scheduled for October 8, November 5 and December 10.

Paulette has asked Dr. Michele Johnson to conduct a colors training session at the December 10 Operations meeting.  

OLD BUSINESS:
a.
Dean of Darkness 
Judy and Tom presented a draft of the instructions and notebook materials list that they compiled, which would become the reference for the administrators signing up for evening duty during the college’s open evening hours.  Added to the notebook list will be contact phone numbers for key staff members.  President’s Staff members were asked which phone numbers they would authorize to be designated as contact numbers.  

TO DO:  Judy and Michele will revise the sign-up calendar to be ready for sign-ups at the October 8 Operations meeting.  Judy will oversee the calendar throughout the year.  

b. Cosmetology Fees

ACTION:  President’s Staff approved a client fee increase for cosmetology.  Fees were increased from a low of ____ to a high of ____.  Carol will notify Sylvia Orr and they will select a date to officially implement the fee change.  

c.
Interaction Agreements - Finalize

Judy reviewed the basic tenets of the Interaction Agreements proposed in the draft dated September, 2001.  Several changes were agreed upon.

TO DO:  Judy will incorporate the changes and bring the final draft of the Interaction Agreements to President’s Staff for approval and signatures.  She also plans to bring a rating form for this document.

d.
Opening Week Wrap Up

President’s Staff evaluated last week’s Opening Week activities:

· Next year, more faculty will be announced at Salutes.  

· Salutes was well attended by community members.

· The professional development workshops were well attended—at most, seating was completely filled.

· Should there be an activity geared to Operations Committee members?  Or, instead, be sure they are invited to other activities.

· Move the “fun activity” to another time slot.

TO DO:  Provide an evaluation form on line for assessment of opening week.  Paulette will forward a generic evaluation form to Judy.

TO DO:  A sign needs to be made for the Sears parking lot, “Shoreline CC Free Shuttle” 

Other notes:

· The information table will be in front of the SUB throughout the first week of school.

· Coffee and cookies to be provided to students in the cashiers’ line and class change line for next two days.  

· Tom advised that some divisions have auto wait list updates, but most still have the traditional procedure, which is to sign up for wait lists in the division offices.  

· Have radios/walkie talkies to transmit information from the farthest end of campus to help students confirm rooms, without having to walk back to FOSS.  A person in each building could be designated to log in to the HP 3000 to check class status.  

ROUNDTABLE:

Paulette
“Potential Efficiency Closure” will be addressed at the October 1 President’s Staff meeting.  She asked that members bring their staffing patterns and building closure needs.

Holly

The Board of Trustees has decided to move the day and time of their meetings to be more accessible to Shoreline faculty and staff.  They are considering the second, third or fourth Wednesday of the month.  

TO DO:  Holly will ask the Board about the potential of meeting on the fourth Wednesday of each month, from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  Their decision would be an action item in open public meeting, in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act. 

Joe

Expressed thanks for ill fated Husky cruise. Joe expressed thanks for the concern expressed by everyone on his ill-fated cruise the week of September 10.  

The FACES Project Faculty Dialogues held September 10-12 were very worthwhile thanks to Alexandra Hepburn.  

Next President’s Staff Meeting:  Monday, October 1, 2001. 

Submitted by:

Michele Foley
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